BLACKWATER YACHT RACING ASSOCIATION

Minutes of Annual Membership Meeting

January 9, 2010
Meeting Called to Order:  The 2010 Annual Membership meeting was held at the Pelican Point clubhouse and was brought to order by Commodore Gil Miekina. There was a quorum of members present per the By-laws for conduct of business (~30).

Gil welcomed members and highlighted this is BYRA’s 25th Anniversary!  He next noted the great support PPYC had provided to BYRA over these 25 years as we look forward to the future.  Gil then asked if there were any new members or guests present.  Guests Rod Schraw and Jonathan Greene were introduced.

Minutes:  The minutes of the 2009 meeting had been emailed to the members by Secretary Glenn Cliborne and are also posted on our website.  They were approved as written.

Reports by Officers:  
Vice Commodore – David Sweet had nothing new to report.

 Rear Commodore – Paul Triska announced a chili lunch after the meeting which was followed by a round of applause.

Fleet Captain – Pete Phillip handed out the proposed 2010 schedule and reviewed it with the members.  A motion was made and the schedule was accepted as presented.  The 2010 Fleet Captain will present the schedule to PPYC for final approval. 
Next, Pete discussed the idea of having a Match Racing day for same class boats or nearly same class.  There appeared to be enough interest based on a show of hands that the Fleet Captain should pursue adding this to the schedule.

Third, Pete handed out the Handicap sheets for 2010 and reviewed the few minor changes.  Most boats stayed the same.  The members acknowledged the Fleet Captain had done a great job putting all the information together to start 2010.

Report by Treasurer: Bob Toone presented a summary of last year’s budget versus actual.  Checking currently has $86 and Savings has over $9000.  The Spring Regatta made $2000 thanks to our SunTrust sponsor and the Fall Regatta has a slight profit.  Bob noted two potential concerns with the 2010 budget are additional boat maintenance and our current lack of regatta sponsors.

Udo Gietl said he had contacted Edward Jones and they may be interested in providing regatta sponsorship.  He asked if BYRA had any formal sponsor package.  Warren Ibaugh commented past sponsors “Jane at the Lake” had provided $3000 to $500 over the years and SunTrust had been sponsoring for $2500 over the years.  Bob Gearhart suggested we create a sponsorship package to present to potential sponsors.  There was more discussion from various members about this concerning photos, T-shirts, banners and local publicity.  
Paul Greier said he talked to a realtor, Mary Lou McDonald about sponsoring a regatta and she offered $2000.  After more discussion, we concluded Paul would get back to Mary Lou and she if she will sponsor the Spring Regatta since that would fit best with her business market.  Warren Ibaugh will help put together a package and send to Paul and Udo.  He had previously accumulated much of this information in an email.  Udo will get back in contact with Edward Jones about sponsoring the Fall Regatta.
We then turned our attention back to the 2010 budget and it was approved as presented.  Bob reminded members to pay their dues after the meeting.  While we were discussing money, Pete Phillip announced we have BYRA burgees for sale for $20 after the meeting (and a number of sales were made).
Report by Commodore: Gil thanked all the officers that served as Board members and non-Board members for BYRA in 2009.
Old Business:

No By-laws changes were presented.
Pete Phillip noted an omission of the word “four” Sailing Instructions under paragraph “J. Championship” which had previously been approved and it was agreed this will be corrected.
Election of Officers:  The following were presented for 2010.
Board Positions:

Commodore – David Sweet

Vice Commodore – Bob Gearhart

Secretary – Glenn Cliborne

Treasurer – Bob Toone

Fleet Captain – Warren Theis

Rear Commodores –




Spring – Bill and Bonnie Hughes




Fall – to be determined

Past Commodore (remains on the Board) – Gil Miekina

Member at Large – Pete Phillip

There were no additional changes and the slate was approved as presented.  Our new Officer Flags were presented to the Board and a Past Commodore flag was presented to Gil.  David Sweet took over running the meeting as our new Commodore.
Non-Board Positions: Next, these positions were presented.
Membership Chairperson – Loretta Manning

Quartermaster – John Short

Beer Guy/Gal - George DeMestro said he had talked to Marcie Richardson and Jeff Denis about this position and would follow-up with them.
Spring Regatta Chairperson -

Fall Regatta Chairperson – 

Commodore, David Sweet is going to work with Paul Greier and Udo Gietl depending on how sponsorship works out.  

New Business:

a. For the summer pub race, George DeMestro to present an idea of racing to Mariner’s Landing instead of King’s Point Pub.  After much discussion, a vote was taken and the majority wanted to try Mariner’s as a change of venue.  George will contact them about the date to be sure there are no conflicts and dock space is available.
b. The 25th Anniversary was discussed.  Loretta Manning suggested we present a plaque to PPYC for their role in BYRA over the years.  Don Shelton suggested a parade of sails and then a raft-up.  John Breckenridge suggested we have the 25th celebration at the Spring Regatta dinner on Saturday night.  Pete Phillip presented the idea of a committee to work out these details.  In general it was agreed to celebrate at the Spring Regatta dinner.  David asked for committee volunteers.  A committee of David Sweet, Glenn Cliborne, Bob Gearhart and Pete Phillip will convene to work out the event.  Kurt Lindquist offered to order BYRA caps and polo shirts and everyone agreed this was a great idea.  It was suggested to invite the original founding members and BYRA provide their meals at the dinner.  
c. Pontoon Repairs:  Bob Gearhart said the pontoon boat needs a new floor and carpet and estimated costs are $500.  He suggested a work committee to replace the floor the last weekend in February assuming the weather cooperates.  We need members to volunteer and support Bob on this worthy endeavor.  

d. SML Cleanup:  Gil presented for Bill Kroesser (who could not make the meeting) the suggestion that Bill would coordinate BYRA participating in SML cleanup day.  I was agreed and suggested we focus on the PPYC coves for our area of cleanup.  This would also show our continued support for PPYC.
e. Additional Items:

i. George DeMestro recognized Paul Triska for the excellent work he does keeping our BYRA website working and up-to-date.  Everyone agreed and thanked Paul.

ii. Gil thanked Loretta for her support as Membership Chairperson and the additional information she provides to keep the club running smoothly.  Everyone agreed and thanked Loretta.

iii. Warren Theis reminded members to sign-up for Race Committee duties and passed around a schedule.  Contact Warren to support this important role in our club.

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting and go eat chili and it was approved.

Great Meeting and thanks for everyone’s participation.

Secretary,

Glenn Cliborne
